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Town of Gorham

Planning Board Minutes

October 21, 2021

Members Present: Paul Robitaille (Chairman), Michael Waddell (Ex-Officio), Reuben Rajala (remote), Peter Gagnon, Earl McGillicuddy and Wayne Flynn (remote).
Members Excused: Brian Ruel, Abby Evankow, and Dan Buteau

Members Absent: George Valliere

Members of the Public: Michelle Lutz (Board Secretary), Victoria Hill (Board Secretary), Tara Bamford, (Remote) and John Scarinza (CEO)(Remote), Denise Vallee, Town Manager (remote), Edith Tucker (press), Meag and Ben Poirier.
Call to order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Robitaille at 6:36 pm

Paul Robitaille appointed Wayne Flynn, Earl McGillicuddy and Peter Gagnon as full voting members to replace members excused or absent.

Review and Accept Minutes of September 16, 2021: On a motion from Mike Waddell with a second from Peter Gagnon, the board voted to approve minutes.  All members voted in favor.  

Work Session:
Paul reminded the board to respond to emails sent from Victoria Hill requesting attendance and other matters.

Tara Bamford, consultant, presented the board with updated applications and checklists for both Subdivision/Minor Lot Line Adjustment and Site Plan Review.  Previously, the applications were combined.  They are now separate to be able to correctly reference sections of the ordinance that pertain to each separate process.  Tara will be working with Michelle and Victoria to develop an internal checklist to help track deadlines.  

John Scarinza suggested a clarification on page one. He would like to add to the first sentence “the application must be submitted along with a self-prepared plan, clearly drawn to a scale no smaller than 1” to 20' on a 8 ½ x 11” or larger.
Peter Gagnon suggested that the headers on the checklist be placed at the top of pages two and three.

Mike Waddell made a motion, seconded by Earl McGillicuddy, to accept both applications as amended.  Board members Reuben Rajala, Mike Waddell, Earl McGillicuddy and Peter Gagnon voted in favor. Wayne Flynn abstained.    

New Business: Driveway permit (DR03-2021) 6 Highland Ave.

The application is to add a second driveway on the left side of the house.  The proposed driveway will be 20’ x 30’.  The application was forwarded to the Town Department Heads, none of whom had concerns from their perspective department’s view.  Meag Poirier, a resident of Highland Ave, read a prepared statement signed by all of the homeowners on the street regarding the safety concerns of the proposed driveway, highlighting that the street is a small (22’ wide) street that is a dead-end with no place to turn around.  The proposed driveway would be directly across from the walkway to the house across the street (7 Highland Ave) and very close to that property’s driveway.  The statement also included a sketch (using the turning radius of a F150 pickup as an example) showing how the proposed driveway could have vehicles backing out onto the narrow street to travel onto abutting properties.  The property is also currently listed as a Short Term Rental and mentions that a renter could “ATV or snowmobile from the driveway” which would add trucks with trailers creating an even larger turning radius and further issues on the street.  Ben Poirier also read a statement concerning the safety of the proposed driveway's proximity to their own driveway.  The board discussed at length, the potential issues with the proposed location: the narrow width of the street, the size of the driveway and the necessity to add another driveway to the street as the property already has a driveway that seems to be sufficient.  
Mike Waddell made a motion, seconded by Earl McGillicuddy, to table the application until the applicant revises the application to include the existing driveway with ownership clarifications, width of the street, location of adjacent properties along with the proposed use of the new driveway to include how many vehicles and types.  All members voted in favor.  
Edith Tucker asked if the town will be holding a hearing on STRs (short term rentals)?  Mike Waddell responded that the Selectmen will be discussing STR’s very soon and hope to address this issue before the end of the year.  

Code Enforcement update:

Paul Robitaille (chairman) reminded members to submit concerns in advance of a meeting.  

John updated the board on the following:

1)  Two potential buyers are pursuing purchasing 1 Exchange street building. He did a walk through to see what needs to be updated on the property.

2)  Save a Lot had demo permit approved, they will be applying for a building permit to replace the wall.  

3)  The car wash has added a new larger sand trap as discussed with the W & S Superintendent, the next step is exterior electrical work.

4)  The 5 Corners Inn is in need of a site plan review. He feels the parking is the real issue.

Paul Robitaille would like John to check back in with Sam's Variety concerning the security light.

Old Business – None

Public Comment:  Meag Poirier offered to help with STR regulations. She has done research and has examples of regulations from other towns and cities.

Next Meeting – The board scheduled its next meeting for October 28, 2021.

Adjournment – On a motion from Peter Gagnon with a second from Mike Waddell, the board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:36 pm by roll call vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Victoria Hill


